Image Interpretation course, a participants view:
Overall this was a very useful two days which started with two talks from Rose Edwards, an Advanced Radiographic Practitioner. She began with the basics: what X-rays are, why they are dangerous and how to protect both yourself and the patient and then moved onto the legal and technical aspects of ordering and taking X-rays especially IRMER and its implications for referrers, practitioners and operators. Her second talk concentrated various views that can be taken of the knee, hip and shoulder, and moved onto the basic of how to interpret an X-ray. 
After lunch we went through the various complications that can arise from hip or knee arthroplasties from the early e.g. DVT to the late e.g. polyethylene wear with Alasdair Santini. There was a strong emphasis on the need for follow up and what to look for in serial X-rays in order to spot problems early, and also the need to understand at least the basics of how to interpret research results so that we can’t be misled by inaccurate headlines.
Next was shoulders with Matt Smith, an incredibly comprehensive overview covering everything you could possibly want to know about shoulders with X-rays to match. Starting with the normal shoulder we mover through problems, elective and trauma solutions, complications and future developments. By the end of the 45 mins I felt nearly able to walk into a shoulder clinic and be able to interpret any X-ray put in front of me.

We finished off the day with a talk about how to develop competencies for image interpretation in your own workplace. This was extremely useful as Rachael Daw not only outlined the various processes and pitfalls, but also gave solutions. Not all will work in other trusts, but they were a starting point and direction for local initiatives. Also, her systematic approach could be transferred easily to other areas. 
Day 2 was when we got the chance to put into practice all that we had learned the day before on how to examine an x-ray properly. Starting by working through a series of x-rays displayed by a radiologist, we each wrote down our own interpretation of them, and then as a group, we discussed each one looking for both normal and abnormal signs. This worked well for the more experienced people in the group, but it would probably have been better for those less used to looking at X-rays if they had been split into two sections, with the discussion about the first section taking place before the second section was seen. 

Each participant came away with a file of all the presentations and examples of tools for developing competency as well as a CD; invaluable reference for reference continued learning.
Overall though this was an extremely worthwhile two days that I feel I got a lot out of.

Jenny Watson  

